
Broadband Fibre to the Premises (FTTP) 									Update 17           January 2024 



In summary
There has been progress, but it remains too slow and Wessex communications need to improve.
Certain matters have been elevated through to their CEO and CCO 
Some progress has been made on the Southern Scheme




VILLAGE CENTRE SCHEME 
Current Status at January 5th 2023 (brackets show number in November)
Properties connected to the Wessex network   					= 27 (24)
Garden works completed and booked to be connected to the Wessex network  		= 3 (3)
Property owners waiting for garden works to be completed     			= 19 (16) 
(Some booked in, some in BT contract, some waiting to agree a date. Wessex are in contact regularly)                 
Properties who cannot yet book garden works until infrastructure is completed         = 9 (11) 
       Total = 58 (54)
IE all those who have signed up to a contract with Wessex
· It is great to see 4 more properties have signed up to Wessex and an increase in connections (3)
· However, it is frustrating to see the number waiting for the infrastructure to be built, is falling too slowly. Now 9. 
· Of the 9, 5 are around Donhead Farm where Wessex have teams working currently – Wessex internal and external communications has been poor, but at least it looks like connections may be made soon. 
· I am chasing down the remaining 4. 




THE SOUTHERN SCHEME 
· The Village Centre scheme does not cover the remaining 89 DSA parish properties still without access to fibre 
	IE  Milkwell, Brook Waters, Top of Sans Lane, Whitsans Cross, Overway and West End
· Wessex had said they would be prepared to build this scheme even if Government support was not available.
· However, I understand there is now some promising ‘movement’ on the Gov providing financial support to Wessex, but at this stage Wessex cannot release any detail. Watch this space. 
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